
From: Chambers - Gostencnik DP  

Sent: Thursday, 23 March 2017 5:01 PM 

To: 'melissa.davoine@wanews.com.au'; 'stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au'; 'roberthb@piaa.org.au'; 
'dperry@seyfarth.com' 

Cc: 'Michael Nguyen' 
Subject: RE: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Parties, 
 
I refer to the AMWU’s email dated 21 March 2017 (see below). 
 
In light of the information below, the Deputy President seeks the views of the parties in relation to 
the request for a variation of the directions.  

Please provide your response by 3.00pm on Friday, 24 March 2017.  

Kind regards, 
 
Suzie Kairouz 
Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (03) 8656 4528 
Fax: (03) 9555 0401 
chambers.gostencnik.dp@fwc.gov.au   
 
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
 
www.fwc.gov.au 

 
From: Michael Nguyen [mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 21 March 2017 6:22 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: 'melissa.davoine@wanews.com.au'; 'dperry@seyfarth.com'; 'roberthb@piaa.org.au'; 
'stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au' 

Subject: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate to the Deputy President 
 
The AMWU officer who, until today had carriage of this matter, is no longer working for the AMWU. 
 
In light of this recent sudden change, the Union respectfully requests a variation to the directions 
which were issued 22 February 2017 in relation to the “fourth identified issue at [95] of the Decision 
in [2016] FWCFB 7254.” 
 
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/201633-dir-220217.pdf  
 
The Union respectfully requests that the dates in the directions be changed: 

1) For paragraph 1 to 13 April 2017.   
2) For paragraph 2 to 19 May 2017. 
3) For paragraph 3 to a date on or after 19 June 2017. 

 
I have not yet had an opportunity to seek the views of the employer parties interested in this matter 
about whether or not they would oppose this request.  However, given the extenuating 
circumstances, I thought that it would be best to seek a variation at the earliest possible 
opportunity.  I have copied the relevant employer representatives into this email. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

blocked::mailto:michael.holland@airc.gov.au
blocked::http://www.fwa.gov.au/
mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au
https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/201633-dir-220217.pdf


Michael 
 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Michael Nguyen 
Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au 
m. +61 4 1111 4307 | p. +61 2 8868 1578 | f. +61 2 9897 9275 
w. www.amwu.org.au 
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